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Welcome to all this morning!   
 
Ofsted focus this week, had two day inspection on Tuesday and Wednesday this week, it was a very positive 
experience.   Been a busy week.  Students were amazing we were very proud of them.  
 
Year 11 & 13 next round of mocks have just been completed.   Some further re-sits will take place also just after 
Easter before the summer exams start in May.    This year the exams have reduced content this amendment has 
been made nationally to reduce topic lists.     
 
Students/Staff are no longer required to wear masks in the classrooms or corridors, it is personal choice.         
 
Year 7 Parents’ Evening yesterday – 95% attendance, thank you.    
 
Years 7-10 PHSE curriculum has been suspended and we have started to run some dedicated lessons on the 
Ukraine crisis.  Normal curriculum will resume later next week.   
 
Our school attendance remains high over 94% which is above Hackney and the national average. 
 
The school continues our outreach work this week with St Monica’s Primary School visiting. 
 
There will be a change in catering arrangements after Easter, we will share menu details with you soon.    
 
Lots of trips and visits are now taking place now there are no Covid restrictions. 
 
Lent has started and our Food/Clothes Bank collections have also commenced, please send in your donations. 
 
Student report difficult to understand the grading process.  Form tutors or HOY can explain your child’s report to 
you over the telephone or in person.   Parents’ Evening is also on the 24th March if you wish to discuss any issues 
with individual subject teachers.    
 
Our Attendance Office has been absent our apologies for any texts you may have received.   
 
Can parents be informed when students are travelling back late from fixtures? We will certainly look into doing this 
going forward.    
 

How can our child catch up on work missed as a result of fixtures/trips?  We cannot repeat lessons unfortunately, 
the onus is on students to catch up on any work missed as a result.  All our home learning details are on the school 
website and they can meet with their teachers to discuss work missed.  Home learning classes are held every night 
of the week and all students are welcome to attend to catch up.    
 
Parents Evening attended but missed seeing some teachers.    How do we see the teachers missed?   HOYs can 
obtain written feedback from the relevant teachers missed and they can call you or meet with you to discuss 
current progress.    
 
 
 
 

Mr A Hall 
Associate Headteacher     


